Preparing for Summer Ventilation
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As temperatures begin to warm, it is time to check poultry and livestock ventilation systems to insure they are operating properly. Without some form of cooling, the building’s ventilation system must provide enough fresh air to keep the inside and outside temperatures close together.


This means having both sufficient fan capacity and sufficient inlet area in the proper location. If either of these two fails, the result will be a building that is much warmer than the outside air. 


Checking the ventilation system should include a visual inspection of all fans including the condition of belts and removing any dust that has settled during the winter. The shutter and inlets can also be visually inspected to insure that they have not been damaged during the winter and that the cables controlling the inlets are tight. In buildings with tunnel ventilation, typically used for poultry, the winter inlets must be closed for summer ventilation so checking the cables in these buildings is especially important.


Checking fan and inlet controls may be more difficult and could be done by careful observation of the buildings as outdoor temperatures rise this spring.


For buildings that use evaporative pad cooling systems, wait until after any danger of freezing is past before during anything more than a visual inspection of pads and filters. Once the danger of freezing is past, fill the system with water to allow inspection of the nozzles to insure the proper water distribution across the pads.

Because of Kentucky’s climate a livestock ventilation system must change frequently in the spring to maintain a productive environment. It is not uncommon for a livestock ventilation system to go from a low ventilation rate to its maximum rate in less than 12 hours. Checking your summer ventilation now will insure that it is ready to operate properly when needed.


For more information on livestock ventilation, contact the (County name) Cooperative Extension Service.
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